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Dear colleagues!
We can look back to an eventful year. A lot of in-depth discussions have taken place between the ECEC and the European Commission on several important topics and have led to very interesting results: The Commission’s concept of the “Professional Card” has very much changed during the last months and now comes very near to the model suggested by ECEC. Also the new regime of “common training principles” that is going to follow the old “common platform” -  model shows quite some aspects brought into the discussion by the ECEC and might become an interesting option for Engineers. 

A Highlight in 2011 was of course our first Engineer’s Day in Brussels. It was not only an interesting discussion but a first step to more visibility of our profession in Europe and it led to quite a lot of new contacts that can be useful for the ECEC in the future.
Nevertheless there is still a lot of work ahead of us in 2012: Just think about the European Commission’s Proposals on Professional Qualification and on Public Procurement which we will have to study thoroughly. We will also have to build up on the results of the Engineers’ Day as soon as possible, use the new contacts and further increase the visibility of Chartered Engineers. But for the moment…
…please let me wish you all a
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& a happy, healthy and successful

New Year!

I’m looking forward to our cooperation in 2012!

With warm regards,

Josef Robl

NEWS FROM EUROPE
1st  European Engineers’ Day

The European Council of Engineers' Chambers (ECEC) and the European Council of Civil Engineers (ECCE) co-organized the 1st European Engineers' Day on 8 December 2011 in Brussels.

More than 100 persons participated, many of them high level staff of the EU DGs, Members of the European Parliament, National representations in the EU, high level staff of National Ministries, representatives from International and National Engineering Organizations etc.

The scope of the event was to demonstrate the critical role and the contribution of the Chartered Engineers to the society, serving the public interest and building life quality and sustainable environment. The event tried to show that Chartered Engineers provide high quality services, design and construct the built environment and the necessary infrastructure for improving the life quality of the European citizens and act as professionals within a framework of high moral and ethical standards seeking the sustainable development. The discussions were focused on the two main current European topics public procurement and professional mobility. Speakers were Maria Damanaki – European Commissioner for Maritime Affairs and Fisheries, Adel al Kharafi – President of World Federation of Engineering Organisations (WFEO), Etelka Barsi-Bataky – President of the Hungarian Chamber of Engineers, Government Commissioner of the Danube Strategy, Jürgen Tiedje,- Head of the Unit for Free movement of Professionals,
Heide Rühle, MEP and representatives of ECEC and ECCE. The event got a very positive feedback and was also a positive step in the cooperation between ECEC and ECCE.
For key speeches and presentations see: http://www.ecec.net/1st-european-engineers-day/?stage=Live
Review of the PQD / professional cards
The long awaited proposal for the modernisation of the Professional Qualifications Directive was presented on 19 December 2011. 

Some key elements of the proposal:

- The introduction of a European professional - the card is associated to an optimised recognition procedure carried out within the existing Internal Market Information System (IMI) and will take the form of an electronic certificate

- Better access to information on the recognition of professional qualifications

- The introduction of common training frameworks and common training tests, replacing common platforms, should offer the possibility to extend the mechanism of automatic recognition to new professions. 
- Mutual evaluation exercise on regulated professions: a new mechanism is introduced in the Directive. Member States will have to provide a list of their regulated professions and justify the need for regulation. 
http://ec.europa.eu/internal_market/qualifications/docs/policy_developments/modernising/COM2011_883_en.pdf
Modernisation of EU Public Procurement Policy: 
On 20 December the Commission presented a package of measures aiming to modernise the EU rules on public procurement. This modernisation will take the form of two new procurement Directives expected to be adopted by the Council and the European Parliament end 2012 as well as a directive on the award of concession contracts.
http://ec.europa.eu/internal_market/publicprocurement/modernising_rules/index_en.htm 
NEWS FROM THE ECEC MEMBER ORGANISATIONS

Consiglio Nazionale degli Ingegneri 
The new Board of the Consiglio Nazionale degli Ingegneri took office on November 24, 2011:
President Ing. Armando Zambrano

Vice President Ing. Fabio Bonfà

Deputy Vice President Ing. Gianni Massa

Secretary General Ing. Riccardo Pellegatta

Treasurer Ing. Michele Lapenna

Councillor Ing. Giovanni Cardinale

Councillor Ing. Gaetano Fede

Councillor Ing. Andrea Gianasso

Councillor Ing. Hansjorg Letzner

Councillor Ing. iun. Ania Lopez

Councillor Ing. Massimo Mariani

Councillor Ing. Angelo Masi

Councillor Ing. Nicola Monda

Councillor Ing. Raffaele Solustri

Councillor Ing. Angelo Valsecchi
Chamber of Engineers of Hessen, Germany

The 25th Anniversary of the Chamber of Engineers of Hessen was celebrated in Wiesbaden on18th August.

ECEC Vice President Natchev held a Congratulatory speech on behalf of ECEC. 

Mr. Natchev awarded the Chamber of Hessen with the special award “Plaket” of Bulgarian Chamber of Engineers, district Sofia, expressing the good collaboration between the two engineering Chambers during the last three years.

ECEC Vice President Kammeyer emphasized in his keynote speech that the European engineering professional policy must strive for clear rules and clear responsibilities. Clearly formulated qualitative standards for engineers, being comparable throughout Europe would foster the quality and reputation of European Engineers. (Artikel Deutsches Ingenieurblatt 10/11- Seite 62 ff “Deutlich und Dringend“)

Engineers Chamber of Montenegro

Jubilee of the 10th anniversary of the Engineers Chamber of Montenegro was celebrated on Monday, 31 October at the Royal Theatre "Zetskidom" in Cetinje.

The ceremony was attended by the Minister of Sustainable Development and Tourism, Mr. Predrag Sekulić, and his associates, the President Elected of the World Federation of Engineering Organizations Mr. Marwan Abdelhamid, the President of the European Council of Engineers Chambers, Mr. Josef Robl, representatives of the Engineers Chambers of Slovenia, Serbia, Macedonia, Hessen and many other distinguished guests from country and region.

The President of Montenegro, Mr. Filip Vujanović and the Prime Minister of Montenegro, Mr. Igor Lukšić congratulated the Day of the Chamber, among others.

Apart from the ceremony, in the jubilee year, for the first time since its foundation, the Engineers Chamber of Montenegro awarded the Lifetime Achievement Award and the Annual Award for the results achieved in the profession from the field of spatial planning and construction.

For the first time the Chamber declared honorary members. Charter of honorary membership received the President of ECEC Mr. Josef Robl and the members of EB ECEC, the President of WFEO Mr. Marwan Abdelhamid, as well as the presidents of the Chambers members of the European Council of Engineers Chambers and the President of Engineers Chamber of Hessen.

In addition to the ceremony and exhibition of award-winning works, the Jubilee was marked by the publication of Monograph (2001-2011), and the first issue of the journal "Pogled" that is dedicated to all relevant activities related to Engineers Camber Montenegro.

On the day of jubilee, the Chamber of Engineers has signed a Cooperation Agreement with Montenegrin Academy of Arts and Sciences and presented Certificates of the passed professional exam to its member engineers.

Chamber of Engineers in the Investment Design - Bulgaria

The Second International Conference “Balkan Seminar on Earthquake Engineering” under the motto “Seismic Risk Reduction through Safe Design” has been successfully realized in Sofia, Bulgaria on October 6 -7, 2011. The Conference was held under the honour patronage and with the support of ECEC and ECCE. 16 papers, presented by experts, reflected the recent results and successful case studies. More than 200 chartered design engineers participated at the forum. 

Colegio de Ingenieros de Caminos, Canales y Puertos, Spain

From 23th to 24th February 2012 the VI National Civil Engineering Congress will be held in Valencia, Spain,. All ECEC MO and colleges are kindly invited. Please find below the link to the official page. http://www.meetandforum.net/CINCA6/ 
In April 2012General Elections for the Board of Colegio de Ingenieros de Caminos, Canales y Puertos shall be held
ECEC DATE PREVIEW 2012
Saturday, 10 March 2012, ECEC EB, Hungary
Saturday, 30 June 2012, ECEC EB, FYROM
Saturday, 29 September 2012, ECEC EB, Cyprus 

Friday, 16 November 2012, ECEC EB, Austria
Saturday, 17 November 2012, ECEC GAM, Austria 

